BY HAND AND BY EMAIL

10 July 2013

The Board of Directors
See Hup Seng Limited
81 Tuas South Street 5
Singapore 637651

Dear Sirs,

We are writing to express our utmost disappointment with the proposal to remove Jimmy Tan,
Chairman of TAT Petroleum, as Managing Director of See Hup Seng.

We believe that Jimmy has contributed significantly to the growth and long-term value of TAT's
overall business, and it is clear to everyone we work with that Jimmy is the prime mover of TAT.
Jimmy's foresight and leadership skills over the past 30 years has brought TAT to its position as
a key player today, and we are deeply saddened as TAT may face great difficulties in Jimmy's
absence.

In the event that Jimmy is no longer managing the TAT business, we are doubtful that we
will remain _in TAT, as our livelihoods will be jeopardized, with there being no clear
direction for TAT’s future.

Given the date set for the EGM, we look forward to your action on this urgently.

Yours faithfully
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